
The Wilsonville Town Council met Monday, June 05, 2023, in the Council Chamber 
Room at the Wilsonville Town Hall.  The meeting was called to order by 
Mayor Ricky Morris at 6:30 P. M.

The meeting was opened with prayer by Councilman Blake Ray.

Councilman Ray led the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

The following council members answered roll call:  Richard Atchison, 
Lauren Kennamer, Larry Lowe, Blake Ray, Melissa Rosetta.  Don Belcher and 
Mavis Cohill were not present.
 
The minutes of the May 22, 2023, regular council meeting (mailed to the council 
members before this meeting) were reviewed.  Larry Lowe made a motion to 
approve the minutes, as presented; Richard Atchison seconded.  The motion 
passed with the following vote:  Richard Atchison, yes; Lauren Kennamer, yes;
Larry Lowe, yes; Blake Ray, yes; Melissa Rosetta, yes.

Councilwoman Kennamer presented the May, 2023, Treasurer’s Report as 
follows:

GENERAL FUND: Total Income: $73,131.84
Total Expense: $49,470.86
Net Income: $23,660.98

Total Liquid Assets: $2,569,801.86

WATER: Total Income: $46,528.29
Total Expense: $30,392.80
Net Income: $16,135.49

Total Liquid Assets: $954,424.10

Checks were examined by the council members prior to the meeting.  Blake Ray 
made a motion to approve the checks for mailing.  Lauren Kennamer seconded, 
and the motion passed with the following vote:  Richard Atchison, yes; 
Lauren Kennamer, yes; Larry Lowe, yes; Blake Ray, yes; Melissa Rosetta, yes.



The God and Country Celebration was discussed.  The town clerk has met with 
Connie at Hudd’s Food Center and ordered the soft drinks, water, ice, and Little 
Debbie desserts.  Councilman Atchison will contact Tin Top Barbeque about the 
sandwiches and chips and will have a price to present at the next meeting.  The 
church, at the moment, does not have the full amount for the fireworks.
Richard Atchison will report on that at the next meeting.

Mayor/Council Comment

Mayor Morris reminded everyone the second June council meeting will be 
Thursday, June 22, 2023, due to the Juneteenth Holiday, Monday, June 19.

Mayor Morris attended a tournament at Helms Park over the weekend.  He was 
very impressed with how the park looks and the new lighting.  He said there was a 
large crown in attendance,

Richard Atchison asked about the overgrown state right-of-way between 
Dollar General and downtown.  He said it looks awful.  The town clerk stated it 
has been cut, finally.  Councilman Atchison stated the Town should cut it in the 
future before it grows up and looks so bad.  He suggested we could get one of the 
fire trucks to ride along while the right-of-way is being cut for safety, since it is so 
close to the traffic on Highway 25.

The guardrail between the Wilsonville Car Wash and Specialty Wood has still not 
been repaired.

Larry Lowe asked if he may call and get a quote to repair the door at the old Revis 
Building.  Mayor Morris stated he can do that.

Mayor Morris gave the council members copies of sample ordinances concerning 
noise and “Jake Brakes”.  This issue will be discussed at the next meeting.

Public Comment 

There was none.



There being no further business to come before the council, Richard Atchison 
made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Lauren Kennamer seconded, and the 
motion received unanimous approval.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:45 P. M.

_______________________________-
Ricky Morris, Mayor

________________________________-
Attest


